



## MASON HIGH SCHOOL MENS LACROSSE

### Booster Meeting Minutes

**Meeting Date:** Nov 5, 2018  
**Meeting Location:** F110  
**Meeting Purpose:** Monthly Booster Meeting

Agenda	Description
I	<p><b><u>Call to Order</u></b> – Rhonda Peischl @ 7:00pm</p> <p><b>A.</b> Board Members in attendance:            Rhonda Peischl, Booster President            Joe LoPiccolo, Booster Vice President            Nathan Sernoffsky, Booster Treasurer            Rick Schubert, Member at Large            Jim Sipe, MABA Rep</p> <p><b>B.</b> Others in attendance:            Laurie Hahn            Rosemary Wells            Kim Schmulewitz            Glen Garvin</p>
II	<p><b><u>Approval of Prior Meeting's Minutes</u></b> – prepared by Rhonda Peischl</p> <p><b>A.</b> Motion approved by Nathan Sernoffsky, seconded by Glen Garvin.</p>
III	<p><b><u>Treasurer's Report</u></b> – Rhonda Peischl/ Nathan Sernoffsky</p> <p><b>A.</b> Reviewed Financial report for September</p> <p>Financial report approved.</p>
IV	<p><b><u>New Business</u></b></p> <p><b>A. SAMS Membership</b> – Boosters agreed that we should try to purchase a SAMS membership for Boys Lax to be used for Concessions, Team Dinners, travel meals etc. Memberships are discounted this Saturday, will look into purchasing then.</p> <p><b>B. Winter Indoor @ Velocity</b> – have 35 players signed up so far, will get list to Coach Bumiller on Friday to confirm teams.</p> <p><b>C. Player Pack – Items, Fittings</b> – Items have been discussed with Coach Bumiller, working on pricing and decorations. Items will be very similar to last year's pack except we will add wind pants to go with the black jackets. Ties will not be required this year but the Seniors can still have the bowties.</p> <p><b>D. Coaches Gear</b> – Coach Bumiller would like 1 polo shirt, 1 LS drift, 1 ¼ zip and shorts for each of the Coaches, looking at options and pricing. The Coaches will use the Boathouse jackets for one more year.</p> <p><b>E. Hotel / Bus for Midwest Tournament</b> – once the site is confirmed, we will need to look into a hotel contract and bussing for tournament.</p> <p><b>F. Helmet Decals</b> – Coach Bumiller does not want to use the M this season, we may still use the green numbers. He is going to discuss rules/available Mason logos with AD and get back to the Boosters.</p>

	<p><b>G. Website</b> – we will continue with LA this year and re-evaluate before we need to pay for 2019-20. Rhonda will load the schedule with a note that it is subject to change as Coach Bumiller is still looking to add games.</p> <p><b>H. Team Dinners</b> – We will continue with team dinners this season – one combined (JV &amp; V) team dinner. Rosemary Wells will make the arrangements with her team.</p> <p><b>I. Youth Night (4/8/19), Senior Dinner (5/3/19 @ the Block's), Senior Night (5/6/19)</b> – dates will remain the same as previously set up.</p> <p><b>J. Service</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Down's Syndrome Holiday Party – Dec 2<sup>nd</sup> at the Oasis Center, Jim Davis (Head Coach Girls Lax) will be taking girls &amp; boys players.</li> <li>2. Matthew 25 Ministries – Jan 19, 2019, 9-11am</li> </ol>
V	<p><b><u>Old Business</u></b></p> <p><b>A. MABA Update</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Boys Lacrosse will continue offering Dodgeball in the gym at After-Prom, we will need a committee to run this on 4/14/19.</li> <li>b. Each Boosters group is asked to make a \$50-\$100 donation (Walmart or Target GCs) to purchase gifts for 'adopted' kids for Christmas. Boys Lacrosse voted to donate \$100, Rhonda will purchase 2 GCs and get them to DeAnna Malloy, MABA President.</li> </ol> <p><b>B. ASEP Recap</b> – program ran very well in spite of the rain! Coach Bumiller can take this over next season.</p> <p><b>C. Football Concessions Recap</b> – Thank you to everyone that worked, we earned \$1000 for the Boys Lacrosse program. Football will transfer the funds to our acct once their concessions have been reconciled.</p> <p><b>D. Football Playoff Volunteers</b> – We had 6 workers &amp; 1 coordinator for the 1<sup>st</sup> game; have 4 workers &amp; 1 coordinator so far for 2<sup>nd</sup> game. More participation was encouraged so that we can earn more for the program.</p> <p><b>E. Youth Lax Fall Brawl Recap</b> – long, exhausting, crazy day but we made approximately \$2000 in concessions! We would like to continue to do this for Mason Youth Lacrosse but might want to consider a few more volunteers to aid in keeping the lines shorter and restocking when necessary.</p> <p><b>F. Grill for Concessions</b> – Repairs and heavy cleaning were needed to get the grill in order for FB, all complete for ~\$75. Due to the shape of the grill, we are now keeping it locked and will not be lending it out in order to keep it operational for our season. We will need to revisit the possibility of purchasing a new grill for the 2020 season.</p>
VII	<p><b><u>Next Meeting:</u></b> December 3, 2018 at 7:00; F110.</p>
VIII	<p><b><u>Adjournment:</u></b> The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 by Rhonda Peischl.</p>